
DUXBURY HISTORICAL COMMISSION 

 Minutes –February 17, 2011 

Present: Laura Doherty, Norman Tucker, Lee Adams, Terry Vose, Leslie Lawrence, and Lois Mc Keown 

Absent: Norman Tucker, Jim Nihan, ex officio 

Open Forum: discussed plans by T-Mobile, New England to erect cell tower in Duxbury pertaining to 

which we sent a letter containing our concerns.  Company has since erected a balloon close to 200 feet 

above ground and viewed from different locations and historic areas.  They maintained and offered 

photos attesting it was not visible. 

No new Requests for Demolition Applications have been submitted to Inspectional Services. 

180 High Street is still being discussed.  There is no news regarding 24 Standish Street. 

Members are to think about properties to be included in next Survey of Historical Properties.  Question 

was asked why Native American sites can’t be included.  Terry will follow up with Lynne Devnew on 

compiling past surveys into one document.  

Voted to allow the complete demolition of the shed/garage at 105 Washington Street as requested in 

the Application for Demolition Permit, January 17, 2011. Missing photos have now been submitted. 

Offered suggestions to Leslie regarding Duxbury History she is compiling for phone book.  Members 

appreciate the work she has done. 

More citizen education is planned for town meeting article regarding the formation of Local Historic 

District. 

There is a delay on the 685 Washington Street project because the application to the Army Corps of 

Engineers was not right. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Laura Doherty, Clerk 

 


